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For Noting 

This memo is for the information of the Lord Mayor and Councillors. 

Purpose 

To address a late submission from the Department of Education. 

Background 

Planning Proposal - Build to Rent Housing and Co-living housing in Central Sydney was 
publicly exhibited for 28 days from 15 April to 14 May 2024.  

The Department of Education (DoE) made a submission following the close of the formal 
consultation period on 5 June 2024, provided at Attachment A.  

It is noted that the Gateway Determination specified that no consultation is required with 
public authorities or government agencies under section 3.34(2)(d) of the Act. 

The submission notes that while this proposal does not directly impact schools, recent policy 
changes (Affordable Housing Bonus, Build to Rent and Transit Orientated Development 
Program) have the potential to impact the common planning assumptions used to determine 
infrastructure need. Combined with a cumulative impact from other proposals this can lead 
to education establishments being at or above capacity in the future. The need to source 
new land for additional educational establishments is problematic and costly.   



The Department of Education request Council generally monitors and considers the 
cumulative impact of population growth on schools planning in the locality.  

Feedback from the Department of Education is noted. 

As the submission is not immediately relevant to this planning proposal, and Department of 
Education state in the submission that the proposal does not directly impact schools, no 
change to the planning proposal is recommended. 

It is noted that the changes identified by Department of Education in their submission are 
introduced by the NSW Government and the NSW Government is also responsible for the 
common planning assumptions. Further the NSW Government is yet to release new region 
and district plans which will guide long term land use and infrastructure planning across the 
Sydney region. School Infrastructure NSW and the Department of Education should also be 
monitoring demand and capacity to plan for growth. 

The City publishes population forecasts on its website and also publishes a housing audit 
and development monitor annually. The City's growth is planned for as part of our Local 
Strategic Planning Statement and local housing strategy, which seeks to align growth with 
infrastructure.  

Memo from Graham Jahn AM, Director City Planning, Development and 
Transport 

Prepared by: Michelle Cramsie, Specialist Planner 

Attachments 

Attachment A. Department of Education - Submission - Build to Rent Incentives 

 

 

 

GRAHAM JAHN AM 

Director City Planning, Development and 
Transport 

 

https://forecast.id.com.au/sydney
https://www.cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au/research-reports/city-monitor-reports
https://www.cityofsydney.nsw.gov.au/research-reports/city-monitor-reports

